MINUTES

STONEYBROOK VILLAGE OA BOARD MEETING, OCTOBER 18, 2010
The meeting of the Board of Directors of Stoneybrook Village Owners Association was convened in the clubhouse at 9:05 a.m. by President Hayes. Directors who were present included Jonathan Hayes, Tony Olsen, and Chuck Van De Wetering.  Nine owners were present. Kurt Powell, Willamette Community Management, also attended. 
Minutes. The Board approved the minutes for the Board meeting of September 27, 2010.
Financial Reports. The Board reviewed the September financial statements and the analysis provided by WCM. As of September 30, Association assets were $521,061.76 in cash or equivalents, which includes $1,254.27 in prepaid assessments. $129,636.58 was allocated to Reserves, and $279,043.10 is in the building restoration fund. September income was $17,429.21 and expenses were $22,524.06. The Board accepted the treasurer’s report.
Owner’s Forum.  One owner provided a written report on what will need to happen for the pool for it to be correctly maintained.  The board will discuss the report at the next work-session for the next board meeting.  One owner asked if anyone had received their city ballots yet. 
Committee Reports.


ARC. Mike Propst submitted a written report to the board. ARC has a fairly routine month.  3 homes are being repainted, and others are making landscape changes to their yards.  They recommended to not closing the sidewalk off of 49th street.  

Communications. Lois Palermo submitted a written report identifying topics for news announcements.  WCM is going to do a write-up in the next Association Information about electronic notifications.   Drafts of the Stoneybrook governing documents will be available within the next month.  

Garden.  The garden is almost finished being cleaned up.  

Landscape.    Henny Chambers notified our pond maintenance person that there is a plant that’s being invasive in the pond.  TruGreen went around and turned off the shutoff valve on the front yard maintenance this last week because there was a possibility of frost.  Unless the weather warms up significantly, TruGreen will not turn them back on.  

Building Restoration.  Barbara asked T.G. Gerding for input on the roof to find out the longevity of it.  The company suggested we get the roof fixed soon.  Barbara asked that the board look at replacing the clubhouse roof within 5 years.  WCM will be trained on the keycard system at the end of October.  The front door of the clubhouse is broken and will be repaired before the keycard system is installed.  T.G. Gerding has also provided manuals for the board for all of the system in the pool house.  Signage within the pool is deteriorating and will need to be replaced.  There is going to be a roof vent for air intake for the natatorium.  The restoration committee asked the ARC for consideration on this topic and they gave a very fast response.  The committee wanted to express their thanks for the good work the ARC is doing.    

The board asked about the concrete grinding – the project is moving forward and WCM will be finding out when the grinding will be completed.  


CC&R.   The Bylaws, CC&R’s, and the Articles of Incorporation are completed in draft form.  The committee asked the board if they could send the draft to the lawyers for review.  The committee asked why the lodge and assisted living haven’t been participating and would like to see change.    
New Business. 
The board APPROVED to have the payment coupons eliminated from being sent with the quarterly billings.   
The board discussed the electronic notifications resolution with the owners present.   Using the electronic notifications will save the Association postage and cost in paper as well.  Owners can opt out of receiving the electronic notifications by sending a written notification to WCM.   Ballots will not go out electronically.  The board APPROVED the motion to pass the electronic notifications resolution.  
The board APPROVED a motion to have the exterior face of white vinyl fences in common areas along 45th and 49th St cleaned.    
The board DISAPPROVED a motion to add a fence to enclose the red stone walk (also known as Tract H) with a fence.  Jonathan will inform the homeowners of the board’s decision.  WCM will ask the city to come out and look at the sidewalk edge.  
The board APPROVED sending the restated draft forms of the CC&R’s, Bylaws, and Articles of Inc to the lawyer for legal review.  The cost will be limited to a maximum of $5,000.   
An owner asked whether or not you could keep the door to the clubhouse open during business hours with the new keycard system.   

Future Board meeting dates:
The next regular Board meeting will be Monday, November 15th, at 9:00 a.m. at the clubhouse. A board work session is scheduled at 9:00 a.m. on Monday, November 8th, to be held at the clubhouse. The work session will be preceded by a community walk-around at 7:45 a.m. Future Board meetings will be November 15 and December 20.  The Annual meeting is set to be Nov 30th.  
Meeting was adjourned at 10:03 a.m.
Board member email addresses: Jonathan Hayes (chateaustegosaurus@att.net), Tony Olsen

(olsen-t-s@comcast.net), Chuck Van de Wetering (candbvans@comcast.net), Randall Corwin (randall.corwin@hawthornret.com, Mike Daley (Mike.daley@holidaytouch.com)
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